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2011 Annual Sea Turtle Report for Diablo Canyon Power Plant (DCPP)

Dear Mr. Cordaro,

As required by the biological opinion (issued: September 18, 2006) generated by Nuclear
Regulatory Commission (NRC) biologists and National Oceanographic and Atmospheric
Administration (NOAA) Fisheries staff, the enclosed annual report summarizes sea turtles
observed in the vicinity of DCPP during 2011.

No sea turtles were found in DCPP intake structure forebays during 2011. One green sea
turtle (Chelonia mydas) was observed swimming in DCPP's discharge outfall cove on October
19, 2011. No other sea turtles were observed in the vicinity of the power plant during 2011.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the enclosed report, or require additional
information, please contact James Kelly of my staff at (805) 545-3194.

Sincerely,

James M. Welsch
Station Director, Diablo Canyon Power Plant

2012503/jlk
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cc: Alan B. Wang
NRR Project Manager
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
One White Flint North
Mail Stop 7 El
11555 Rockville Pike
Rockville, MD 20852-2738

Michael S. Peck
Senior Resident Inspector
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Diablo Canyon Power Plant 104/5

Regional Administrator
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region IV
612 E. Lamar Blvd., Suite 400
Arlington, TX 76011-4125

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Document Control Desk
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001
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INCIDENTAL TAKE REPORTS

No sea turtles were found or observed in Diablo Canyon Power Plant's (DCPP) intake
structure during 2011. Therefore, there were no incidental take reports.

INTAKE INSPECTIONS

Observations of DCPP's intake structure forebays continue to be conducted approximately
every 12 hours by the Shift Operations Intake Watch.

SEA TURTLE OBSERVATIONS

Biological monitoring and other activities occurred routinely in the ocean waters around the
facility throughout 2011. One green sea turtle was observed on October 19, 2011 in
DCPP's outfall cove by biologists conducting routine ecological monitoring. No other sea
turtles were observed in the vicinity of DCPP during 2011.

STATUS OF DCPP INCIDENTAL TAKE LEVEL

DCPP's 2006 Incidental Take Statement allows the following levels of sea turtle take for the
period 2007-through 2026.

Species Total Entrainment Mortality Serious Iniury
Green 15 turtles 3 turtles 1 turtle
Leatherback 3 turtles 1 turtle 1 turtle
Loggerhead 3 turtles 1 turtle 1 turtle
Olive Ridley 3 turtles 1 turtle 1 turtle

Sea turtles taken and released since 2006: Three healthy green sea turtles (one in 2007,
one in 2009, and one in 2010).

As three healthy green sea turtle were taken and released since 2006, DCPP has twelve
remaining allowed green sea turtle takes for 2012 through 2026. Leatherback, Loggerhead,
and Olive Ridley allowed takes remain at three. There have been no sea turtle mortalities
or serious injuries.

ACTIONS TO REDUCE SEA TURTLE ENTRAINMENT

DCPP took no specific direct actions to reduce sea turtle entrainment during 2011. Sea
turtles continue to be rare in the vicinity of the power plant. In addition, all incidental takes
to date have been live, healthy and uninjured, sea turtles that were released unharmed.

Signs reminding operations and maintenance personnel to watch for turtles during
inspection rounds and other work activities were installed at the intake structure in early
2007, and remained in place throughout 2011.


